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	1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
	

	
	Simon Neale, Director of Estates Management (SN)
	

	
	

	2. MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 5 December 2012 
	

	Approved
	The minutes of this meeting were approved. 
	

	
	

	3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
	

	Noted 
	All actions were completed, or were agenda items, with the exception of the following ongoing items/updates:
	

	
	
	

	Reported 
	164/2012 – MV reported that works to protect the grassed areas for the SU Ball would cost approximately £30,000.  Mark Ager would contact CS outside the meeting to discuss this further.  CS confirmed that planning for the SU Ball was underway and NB would take the lead with this planning. 
	1/2013

	
	
	

	Reported
	168/2012 – RF confirmed that the curtains had been installed in the MFCC and it was noted that the MFCC had expressed their gratitude for this. 
	2/2013

	
	
	

	Reported
	170/2012 – RF and CS would meet to discuss the Terms of Reference.  It was noted that PC had circulated his views on the document. 
	3/2013

	
	
	

	Reported
	172/2012 – RF confirmed that the statistical comparison information had been removed from the web version of the Student Support Annual Review but that the hard copies had not been recalled. 
	4/2013

	
	
	

	Reported
	174/2012 – BM confirmed that the opening hours of the large Reading Room would be extended to 24 hours for the start of the 2013/14 academic year.  This would be during term-time only and would require an additional member of staff to be recruited.  At this stage there was no agreement to extend the opening hours of the main Library. 
	5/2013

	
	
	

	Reported
	176/2012 – MV confirmed that alternative smoking shelters had been sourced and needed to be signed off by SN.  The paper would be sent to USG for approval on 11 February 2013. 
	6/2013

	
	
	

	Reported 
	178/2012 – It was confirmed that the new summer vacation accommodation charges had been agreed for new students. 
	7/2013

	
	
	

	Noted
	180/2012 – A meeting was being held soon to discuss the possibility of a litter campaign. 
	8/2013

	
	
	

	Reported
	182/2013 – ZK had met with Richard Stock to outline his concerns about the student retention working group.  ZK would meet with SM to discuss further outside of the meeting. 
	9/2013

	
	

	4. FEEDBACK FROM MEETINGS
	

	
	a) Welfare Forum (24/09/12 & 10/12/12) 
	

	Reported
	LF had chaired the meeting on 10 December 2012.  There had not been as many people present at the meeting as they would have liked.  There was discussion about Security issues as well as updates from all the attendees.  There was a discussion about the level of detail in the minutes.
It was noted that the Welfare Forum was mainly a networking meeting and did not form part of the formal decision making process of the University.  Records should be kept of the meetings to update people who could not attend.  It was suggested that a verbal report could be given to USUCON by the VP Welfare and Community rather than circulating full minutes. 

LM stated that a member of the Accommodation Office used to attend the Welfare Forum but they had not been invited to recent meetings. 
	10/2013

	
	
	

	Action
	LM to contact Fiona Harvey to nominate someone from the Accommodation Office to attend the Welfare Forum meetings. 
	11/2013

	

	
	b) Multi-Faith Chaplaincy Centre (23/01/12)  
	

	Reported
	RF informed the meeting that there had been a meeting of the MFCC, the minutes would be available at the next meeting. 
	12/2013

	
	
	

	Reported
	The new procedure documents had been drafted and agreed following the review and would now be implemented.  All chaplains would be written to and the MFCC were in the process of organising a meeting with the Students’ Union to discuss recognition of student faith groups by the Multi Faith Chaplaincy. 
	13/2013

	
	
	

	Reported
	BM informed the meeting that the University would need to finalise arrangements to mitigate the effect on students of the substantial work starting in the Spring on the Library extension and the Student Services Centre.  An alternative quiet study space would be available to compensate for the traditional study space which would be less quiet as a result of the construction work.  One space option would be to use the Hexagon which was currently used for prayer.  
LF reported that the Islamic Society have raised concerns as they had been informed that after the end of January they would not be able to use the Hexagon for prayer.  BM confirmed that this had not been decided.  RF confirmed that the matter of the provision of prayer space had been discussed at the MFCC meeting and requested that any concerns from groups were fed back through the MFCC secretary (email mfccsec). 


	14/2013

	

	5. 2013/14 RENTS – COLCHESTER AND SOUTHEND 
	

	Noted
	CO talked through the document circulated in respect of 2013/14 rents at Colchester and Southend.  It was noted that the Students’ Union had been involved in discussions prior to the production of the document.  
	15/2013

	
	
	

	Noted
	NB raised concerns over the level of service provision in accommodation following concerns raised by students over cleaning frequency.  CO confirmed that the strategic review of accommodation was still at the consultation stage so there would be opportunities for concerns to be raised through that process. 
	16/2013

	
	
	

	Noted
	NB confirmed that the document could progress to USG with support from the Students’ Union. 
	17/2013

	

	6. ACTIVITIES ON CAMPUS OVER THE HOLIDAY PERIODS 
	

	Reported
	BM reported that the University would need to review the range of activities available on campus over the Christmas and Easter vacation when there are a smaller number of students on campus and when services and facilities are closed.  CO confirmed Zest had been open as a Common Room with a TV and drinks making facilities, usage had been monitored by Patrol Staff and it was noted that the maximum number at any given time had been 9.  CS confirmed that the campus shop did not shut down over the Christmas vacation but opened on reduced hours due to staff availability.  PR reported that the International Students’ Christmas Party at Wivenhoe House was attended by 75 students, 50 more than when it was in the foyer of the Constable Building last year.  Only 7 students took the opportunity of a trip to the Panto at the Mercury Theatre but those who attended enjoyed the experience. 
	18/2013

	
	
	

	Reported
	LF reported that a Non-Sabbatical Executive Officer independently ran a variety of activities for International students during the vacation.  Anecdotal feedback from students who attended was positive. 
PR confirmed that Southend students in residences were contacted before Christmas to see whether they would be interested in attending an event over the Christmas vacation, only 3 responses were received and 2 of these were from SEC students.  It was agreed that the RSN could be doing more at Southend as they are already there.  CS confirmed that he was in discussions with Tarquin Stephenson to ascertain what the SU could be doing there as the venue is currently closed for the full month of the Christmas vacation. 
	19/2013

	
	
	

	Noted
	NB questioned whether Zest was an appropriate venue to have a social area as it is more used by staff.  Happy Days and Top Bar were suggested as possible alternative venues.  It was agreed that it would require proper promotion to make it more successful. 
	20/2013

	
	
	

	Noted
	It was agreed that the right balance needed to be reached with activities otherwise students who would normally go home may decide to stay on campus. 
	21/2013

	
	
	

	Reported
	BM stated that the University needed to get a better sense of the campus population at the Christmas and Easter vacations and queried the best way to collect this information.  The meeting would also need to consider what an appropriate minimum level of facility is available along with whether what is offered should be more or less than the University offers currently.  It was noted that Wivenhoe House were disappointed with the level of bookings for the student offers that they ran over the Christmas vacation.  
It was suggested that the RSN would be well placed to gauge the number of students remaining on campus during vacations and allow all parties to be more joined up in their thinking moving forward. 
	22/2013

	
	
	

	Action
	RF would draw up and circulate a bullet point summary and action plan for vacation activities for the benefit of all members of the meeting and copy to Monica Illsley to inform future planning. 
	23/2013

	

	7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
	

	Reported
	The meeting was advised that Chris Fowler, VP Services and Communications SU; had resigned from his post due to personal reasons.  His work would be shared amongst the other Sabbatical Officers with the Students’ Union staff supporting them wherever possible but this would mean that some of his manifesto items would not be taken forward.  It was noted that the Rabbit newspaper had been revamped and was a better quality publication. 
	24/2013

	
	
	

	Reported
	The meeting was informed that the campaigning and elections were underway to elect next year’s Sabbatical Officers. 
	25/2013

	

	11.DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
13 March 2013 at 2pm 
	


	ACTION TABLE

	
	
	

	LM
	LM would contact Fiona Harvey to nominate someone from the Accommodation Office to attend the Welfare Forum meetings. 
	11/2013

	RF
	RF would draw up and circulate a bullet point summary and action plan for vacation activities for the benefit of all members of the meeting and copy to Monica Illsley to inform future planning. 
	23/2013
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